
 

 

Please send items for the 

March issue to  

editor@fairfordu3a.org.uk 
by 17 February 
(Sarah Bottomley) 

 

February     

Monday 2 Bridge, French, Short Tennis, Solos, Yoga 

Tuesday 3 Main Meeting, Computers, Keep Fit, Spanish 

Wednesday 4 Table Tennis,  Quilting 

Thursday 5 Latin, Models, Scrabble, Traditional Jazz 

Friday 6 Poetry Circle 1 and 2 

Monday 9 Bridge, French, Short Tennis, Yoga 

Tuesday 10 Book Circle 1 & 2,  Computers, Keep Fit,  

Wednesday 11 Needlework, Table Tennis, W & P Lunch, Philosophy 

Thursday 12 Models, Rummikub 

Friday 13 Recorders 

Monday 16 Bridge, French, Short Tennis, Yoga, New members mtg 

Tuesday 17 Birdwatching, Computers, Keep Fit, Spanish, Postcards 

Wednesday 18 5 Rhythms, Fam History 1 & 2, Table Tennis 

Thursday 19 Models, Straddlers, Industrial Heritage 

Friday 20 Music Listening 

Monday 23 Bridge, French, Short Tennis, Yoga 

Tuesday 24 Computers, Keep Fit, Postcards, Striders 

Wednesday 25 Needlework, Table Tennis 

Thursday 26 Models, Photography, Garden  

Friday 27 Recorders, Strollers 

March     

Monday 2 Bridge, French, Short Tennis, Yoga, Solos 

Tuesday 3 Main Meeting, Computers, Keep Fit, Spanish 

Wednesday 4 Table Tennis, Quilting 

Thursday 5 Latin, Models, Scrabble, Traditional Jazz 

Friday 6 Poetry Circle 1 and 2 

   Scottish Reels:  please contact group leader for dates 
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 General Meetings 
Palmer Hall,  2.30pm 
Forthcoming Events 

 

3 March 2015:  ‘Hypnosis and How it is Used’ 

Our speaker, Mark Price, is a hypnotherapist and he will 

provide an insight into Hypnotheraphy:  the myths v the 

facts; the power or the sub-conscious and retraining the 

brain. 

7 April 2015:  AGM  followed by Stuart Thomson  

talking about Royal Greenwich. 

5 May 2015:  Andy Smith—Life in Music 

This month’s editor:   

Marilyn Gibbon 
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Today,  3 February 2015 

Life as a Pantomime Dame: 

Behind the Scenes in the Dame’s dressing 

room with Richard Westcott 

 

 
 
 

Tea Rota  
 

3 March 2015: Yoga 
7 April 2015: Birdwatching 
5 May 2015: Book Circle 1 

Photo Album 
 

If you have any interesting 

photographs of U3A activities, 

please pass them to Ann 

Wightman (01285 712723) for 

inclusion in the album. 
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Chairman’s Report 

Glen Yorke 
 
It is with much sadness and regret that I have to inform members 
that Glen Yorke has passed away from injuries received following a 
road traffic accident. Glen will be greatly missed in all the activity 
groups she regularly attended which included Ballroom Dancing, 
Needlework, German, Pétanque, Walking with a Pub Lunch, 
Strollers, and at our monthly meeting. I remember many 
conversations with Glen on the walks which were both enlightening 
and entertaining, especially during the preparations for her 
daughter’s wedding which took place in November 2014. Glen had 
travelled extensively and had visited most parts of the world 
including travelling across Russia in her late teens/early twenties. 
We offer our sincere condolences to Michael and the family on their 
sad loss.  
 
Reg Thoburn  

Gift Aid - Clarification 
 
 

As we are a charity we are entitled to claim Gift Aid tax relief on 
members’ contributions. In order for us to achieve this, members 
need to complete the gift aid section on the bottom of the 
membership form. To qualify members must pay TAX on their 
income or investments. Gift Aid relief is a personal decision each 
member must make. If you do not complete the Gift Aid portion of 
the form we will not claim the relief on your behalf. I trust that by 
highlighting  Gift Aid at the January general meeting members did 
not feel pressurised to complete the form.  
 
Reg Thoburn 
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Welcome to our new members: 
Mr and Mrs Neil Cox 
Mrs Ann Dunkney 
Mrs Joan Freeman 

Mrs Heather Holwell 
Mrs Julie Nash 

Mr and Mrs John Stewart 

Chairman’s Report 

VACANCIES 
 

SECRETARY - I urgently need to fill this important position 
on the Committee before the AGM in April. Sarah Basley, who 
has held this position for the last 3 years, will be standing 
down at the AGM. If you are interested in being our secretary 
please contact me (Reg Thoburn) on 01285 712397. 
 
DEPUTY CHAIRMAN - This role is an important position 
within our U3A as it provides cover for the Chairman for 
facilitating the General and Committee meetings and for 
discussing ideas or issues.  If you are interested please 
contact me (Reg Thoburn) on 01285 712397. 
 
ASSISTANT/TRAINEE WEBMASTER - Are you computer 
literate? Would you like to be? Do you have a couple of hours 
a month to spare? Would you like to help us in maintaining 
our website, uploading newsletters and sending emails? If so, 
we are looking for a member to assist Nick Humphris in this 
important role. If you are interested, or want more details, 
please contact either Nick or myself. 
 
Nick Humphris 01285 711740 
or 
Reg Thoburn 01285 712397   
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Condolences 
 

Glen Yorke 

Harry Seaton 

Sylvia Bird 

Chairman’s Report 

Institute of Advanced Motorists - FINAL REMINDER 
 
If you are interested in having a free assessment of your 
driving ability by an IAM professional instructor free of 
charge, please let either me or Sarah Basley know by the 
end of February as we shall be making the booking in early 
March.  

 
New Members’ Meeting 

 
If you intend coming to the new members meeting on 

Monday 16 February please can you let me know by Monday 

9 February at the latest. Thank you for your co-operation in 

this matter. 

 
Bearskins & Blighty 

Day Trip to London:  Tuesday 21 April 

There are still places available for this trip so if you would 
like to come please contact me for details 
 
For all the above please contact Reg Thoburn on 01285 
712397. 
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Loss of Service!  

 
Community bus/Dial-a-Ride in Fairford is in desperate need of 
volunteer drivers.  The service is at high risk of reduced or loss of 
service if further drivers are not found. 
 
We offer regular door-to-door services to vulnerable people who 
are unable to use local transport or can no longer drive.  Our 
services enable them to remain independent for shopping and 
social needs.  
 
If you can offer us any time each week or month, please contact 
Jill or Clive on 713852 or call in the office on the first floor of the 
Community Centre. 
Thank you. 
 
Jill Salvat 
01285 713852 
 

 

Membership Renewal 
 

Returning your renewal form can be done either by post to the 
given address on the form or by delivering to me at the Dial-a-Ride 
office on the first floor of the Community Centre (Mon-Wed 
mornings).  
 
Please do not try to deliver to my home address, as I live at RAF 
Fairford and entry will be denied.  Thank you. 
 
Jill Salvat 
01285 713852 

GENERAL NOTICES 

 

 

FAIRFORD & DISTRICT CHORAL SOCIETY CONCERT 
 

Tickets will be on sale from 15 February for the Fairford & District 
Choral Society concert on Sunday 15th March in St Mary’s Church, 
Fairford.    
 
The choir, conducted by John Read,  will sing two immensely 
popular works:  Faure’s Requiem and his Cantique de Jean Racine, 
accompanied by the Dionysus Ensemble (www.leonieadams.com) 
– and organ (played by Robin Baggs).    
 
Soloists Charlotte Newstead and Martin le Poidevin will make a 
welcome return to complete the line-up.   With additional pieces 
(Mendelssohn, Franck and Gounod) performed by the Ensemble 
and the Soloists, this will be a Mothering Sunday concert to 
remember.    
 
Tickets available at Blenheim Antiques, Market Place, Fairford 
(01285 712094) or can be reserved by telephoning 01285 713681 
or purchased online  at www.fairford.org/choralsociety. 
 
Jane Read 
Membership Secretary/Publicity Officer, 
Fairford & District Choral Society 
15 Leafield Road, 
Fairford, GL7 4LS 
  
Tel: 01285 713681  
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http://www.leonieadams.com/
http://www.fairford.org/choralsociety
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Fairford U3A January Meeting 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Graham Gordon from the Soldiers of Gloucestershire Museum added 

some human touches to the oft-repeated tragic tales of World War I. He 

opened with photographs of several local, under-age boys who were 
drawn by the excitement of the recruiting campaigns and within months 

had been killed. Other photographs constituted an amazing feature of the 
presentation: many were of Germans in action and one wondered how a 

cameraman could have obtained the shots. Although only in black and 

white, the horror of the water-filled trenches, the agony of the waiting 
and the devastation of the landscape showed up vividly. Gordon’s talk 

strode on, inevitably using terms such as ‘Kitchener’s Army’ (500,000 
recruited for 100,000 places), Battles on the Somme, Lee Enfield, fixed 

bayonets, ‘Wipers’ (Ypres), the Cloth Hall, Hell Fire Corner, ‘putties’, the 

‘Vigilant’ trench mirror, gas attacks and mumps (an epidemic of which 
removed some soldiers from danger). Innumerable Glosters eventually 

fell in Sanctuary Woods, where the remnants of the original trees are 
seen as shrines.  

 
A medal, The Death Penny, was issued for all who died in the war and 

after it was over the massive war grave cemeteries were established. The 

idea was that all should be buried in the location even if some 
tombstones can bear only the inscription, ‘Known unto God’. They died 

for ‘honour and freedom’ and every day at seven pm the Last Post is still 
sounded by the Menin Gate. In 2015 it will sound for the 30,000th time.  

 

Sylvia Jones 
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GROUP EVENTS 
Please contact the group leaders if you are interested in joining 
any of the groups or visit www.fairfordu3a.org.uk for further 
information. 

Birdwatching 

 
Tuesday 17 February 
 

This month we will spend the 
day at a number of locations in 

the forest of Dean hoping to see 
hawfinches, bramblings, siskins, 

maybe a goshawk if we are 
lucky.   

 

We will break for lunch at our 
usual pub.  Meet in the Fairford 

car park at 9 o’clock.   
 

A contribution of £4 from 

passengers would be 
appreciated. 

 
Richard Morgan 

01285 712085  

Book Circle 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday 10 February 
 
We meet at Pauline’s this month to 
discuss ‘Silas Marner’ by George 
Eliot.  Please let us know if you are 
unable to come. 
 
Sheila Morgan  
01285 810471 
 
Barbara Cobbett  
01285 712692 

Ballroom Dancing 
 
Fridays, (dates to be confirmed, please contact group 
leader) 
 
We meet fortnightly in the Palmer Hall, Fairford on Friday from 
7.00pm  to 8.00pm.  For details of this month’s dance sessions, 
please contact: 
 
Lilian Pooley 
01367 250346                 Email:  lilian.pooley@gmail.com 



 

 

Bridge Improvers 
 

 
The group will continue to meet on Monday 
afternoons from 2pm to 4pm in the Heritage Room, 
Fairford Community Centre, for a lesson and 
friendly practice play. 
 
Partners and refreshments provided.   
 

The group is not for beginners but if you are familiar with the basic 
principles of bridge and would like to improve, you would be very 
welcome.  Please contact me for further information. 

 

Margaret Bishop  

01285 713747     

mbishop1@timetalk.co.uk 
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Book Circle 2 
Tuesday  10 February 
 
Sarah Basley has left Book Circle 2 and relinquishes the leadership 
of the group.  Rosemary Westlake is taking over.  The members 
would like to thank Sarah for all her work over the past years and 
we will miss her forceful, knowledgeable contributions.   
 
This month we will discuss any work by Henry James.  In March we 
shall be discussing ‘An Officer and a Spy’ by Robert Harris and in 
April, ‘The War that Killed Achilles’ by Caroline Alexander. 
 
We are keen to have new members.  Please contact Rosemary or 
Ian. 
 
Rosemary Westlake:  01285 712329 or 
Ian Westlake:  idrwestlake@gmail.com 

 

 

Chess 

Do you know how to play chess?  If not, have you ever thought 
about learning?  Why not join us and give it a try?   
 
We play for fun and don’t take it too seriously whether we win or 
lose, and it is a good way to keep the grey matter ticking over.  
 
We meet once a month, usually on a Wednesday afternoon, start 
with a chat over tea and biscuits, and play for a maximum of about 
an hour-and-a-half.   
 
Please contact me if you are interested or would like more 
information.   
 
Mike Bennett  
01367 252379  
mish252379@btinternet.com  
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Computer Group 

We meet every week on Tuesday mornings at my home where I 
aim to help members in the use of computers, the internet and 
more. If you are interested in joining, please contact me and you 
will be welcome.    
 
For those just starting, I have a desktop computer that is available 
for members to use, although it is helpful if you have a laptop to 
bring along. If you want to start using email, I can allocate you a 
personal email address for your sole use.     
 
Nick Humphris  
01285 711740 

Dance to Five Rhythms  
 
 

Wednesday 18 February 
 
We dance regularly at the Palmer Hall on the third Wednesday of 
the month, at 10.00am.  
 

New members welcome.  
 

Gillian Bilbrough 01285 712579 
Joyce Deane    01285 851408 
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French Conversation 

 

Intermediate 
 
 
 

We meet on Mondays at 11am at my home, deciding dates from 
meeting to meeting.   
 
Our sessions are great fun and new members are very welcome.  
Please call me for more information. 
 
Rosemary Westlake  
01285 712329 
 

 

Advanced:  Every Monday  
 
We start by reading a couple of pages from a magazine published 
for groups like ours, and then discuss matters arising from that, 
and anything else that takes our fancy! This is done in two small 
groups of generally not more than six people.  New members are 
always welcome!  
 
Barbara Cartwright 
07989 353726 

Family History 1 & 2 
 

Wednesday 18  February 
 
At my house, we shall conclude (for the time being) our series on 
WW1 by looking at the sources available at Kew for Infantry 
officers as illustrated by the records for my father.  Please put the 
March date, 18 March, into your diaries in RED as I have arranged 
a guest speaker on that day. 
 
Miriam Scott 
01285 713441 



 

 

Geology 

For details of this month’s meeting please contact: 
 
Clive Watson          
01285 713003  
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Industrial Heritage 
 
 
Thursday 19 February 
 
This month we are going to be given a talk about the history of 
RAF Fairford airfield.   
 
The presentation will take place in the Methodist Chapel, Milton 
Street at 2.30pm. 
 
For further details please contact:  
  
Pete Evans  
01285 713069  
pete.whooper@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden Group 
 

Thursday 26 February 
 

The meeting on 26 February will be held at the Community Centre 
at 2.00pm.  There will be a DVD followed by tea and cakes. 
 
Beth and Geoff Dennis 
01285 712105 

 

 

Keep Fit 

Tuesdays 
 
The Keep Fit class meets at the Palmer Hall  
weekly on Tuesdays at 9.15am.  
 

  
Eddie Rosser 
01367 252504 
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Latin 
 

Thursday 5 February 

 
The group meets on the first Thursday of the month at 2.30pm at 
my house. Please contact me if you are unable to come.  
  
Susan Greig  
01285 810274 

Music Listening 

Friday 20 February 
 
We will meet at Rosemary and Ian Westlake’s home at 2.30pm and 
we will play music relating to the letter ‘W’. 
 

John and Joyce Dear 
01285 238537 
 

 



 

 

Famous February Facts 
 

5 February 1958:  Parking meters were first introduced on the 

streets of London  

6 February 1952:  King George VI died and Princess Elizabeth became 

Queen  

7 February  1478 :  Sir Thomas More was born.  He was later 

beheaded in 1535.  Four hundred years later, he was canonized by 

Pope Pius XI  

7 February 1812:  Birth of Charles Dickens in Portsmouth, England  

8 February 1587:  Mary Queen of Scots is beheaded on the orders 

of her cousin, Queen Elizabeth 1 st  

11 February 1990:  Nelson Mandela released from prison after 

serving 27 years  

15 February 1971:  Britain goes  decimal 

15 February 1564:  Galileo Galilei was born in Italy and later in life 

announced that the sun was the centre of the solar system  

16 February 1659:  The first cheque issued in Britain  

18 February 1478:  George Plantaganet, Duke of Clarence, died in the 

tower of London; said to have been drowned in a butt of his favourite 

malmsey wine 

19 February 1897:  The Women’s Institute is founded in Ontario, 

Canada 

21 February 1804:  The first steam engine which ran on rails was 

demonstrated by British engineer, Richard Trevithick  

22 February 1732:  George Washington was born.  He became the 

first American president  

23 February 1863:  Lake Victoria was declared the source of the 

River Nile by British explorers  John Speke and J A Grant  

24 February 1582:  Pope Gregory XIII updated the Julian calendar 

and created the current Gregorian Calendar  

26 February 1848:  The Communist Manifesto pamphlet was 

published by Marx and Engels  

 

All occasionally useful especially if you like quizzes! 
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And a true love story:  Harry S Truman and Bess Wallace  

 

 He first saw her when he was six years old 

and she was just five. “She had golden curls 

and beautiful blue eyes,” he recalled. They 

graduated from high school together in 

1901, but went their separate ways and 

continued their courtship by letter.  Harry 

proposed to her in 1911, but she turned him 

down. He persisted, and eventually she fell in love with him.  

She was from a wealthy family; he was not, so he set out to 

improve his prospects.  

 

During the war, Harry won respect for his leadership and 

courage under fire, seeing action in many places.  Bess’s promise 

to him – to marry her on his return – kept him going.  

 

He and Bess Wallace married in June 1919. In 1922, Truman 

entered politics, jumping at the chance to run for the U.S. 

Senate when it was offered to him in 1934. Elected, he served 

for ten years, soon building a reputation for hard work and 

dedication.  Their daughter, Margaret, was born in 1924.  When 

apart, t hey corresponded almost on a daily basis. These letters 

changed little over time, showing the same devotion after 

decades of marriage that they had shown from the beginning of 

their union.   

 

On April 12, 1945, with the death of FDR, Truman became the 

33 rd  president  of the USA. He presided over some momentous 

events in history:  the end of  WWII, the use of the atomic 

bomb, the establishment of the Marshall plan, and the 

beginning of the  Korean War.   He died on Boxing Day, 1972;  

she survived him and died 10 years later.  



 

 

Model Group 

 

 

The Model group meets 
weekly on Thursday 
mornings. 
 
Please contact: 
 
Jim Sullivan  
01367 252539 

Photography 

Thursday 26 February 
 
We shall meet at 2pm in the 
Community Centre. Anyone 
interested in joining please contact 
 
Gordon Hart 
01285 238641 
Mobile 07774 416787   
Email:gordonhart43@gmail.com 

Needlework 

 
Wednesdays, 11 and 25 
February 
 

We meet at the Fairford 
Community Centre.  This group 
brings together many different 
skills under the heading of 
Needlework; we are a friendly 
group and enjoy our sessions. 
 
If  you would like to know more, 
please contact 
Thelma Hardie 
01285 713971 

Philosophy 
 

Wednesday 11 February 
 
The next meeting for the 
Philosophy group will be as 
above, when we shall 
discuss ‘boredom’. 
 
Please ring Dan Deane for 
any queries: 
01285 851408 
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 Poetry Circle 1 

 

Fridays 6 February, 6 March 
 

The group usually meets on the first Friday of the month at 
2.30pm when we read and enjoy poetry and verse of all kinds.  
Anyone interested in joining us would be most welcome. 
 
Barbara Cottam 
01285 711054 

Poetry Circle 2 

Fridays 6 February, 6 March 
 
Our February meeting will be at Jen’s house (01285 712397) and 
we shall read some of the poetry of our Poet Laureate, Carol Ann 
Duffy.  In March the poet will be Robert Frost, at Maureen’s 
(01285 711362).  Please let them know if you are unable to come. 
 
Barbara Cobbett 
01285 712692 

Quilting 
Wednesday 4 February 
 
This group meets on the first Wednesday of the month from 12.30 
to 2.00pm in the Heritage Room of the Community Centre. 
 
New members welcome.  Please phone Jan Mills, group leader, for 
more information. 
 
Jan Mills 
01285 850384 
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Recorders 

Fridays, 13 and 27 February 
 

We start with anyone who would like to play the treble (from 2.00 -
2.30pm) followed by the main group at 2.30 to finish at 4.30pm, 
with a break for tea.  
 
We will be in the Heritage Room on the ground floor of the Fairford 
Community Centre and will let you know if we have to use another 
room. As usual, we will be playing a varied selection of music 
arranged for Descant, Treble, Tenor and Bass with the addition of 
Great and Contra basses in the occasional piece. 
  
If there are any more recorder players (no matter how rusty) who 
would like to join a friendly, non-judgemental group you would be 
very welcome - please contact:  
 
Hilary Bradshaw  
01367 860030:  
hilary@burytown15.co.uk  
Jay Mathews  
01367 860869 
jaymathews124@mac.com  
 
We have some spare instruments and stands; please ask if you 
would like to borrow one.  

Tuesday 17 February 
 
 

 

Our next meeting will be, as usual, at my house at 2.30pm.  The 
anagram for this month will be ‘Towns and Cities’. 
 
John Higgs 
01285 712488  
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Short Tennis 

Mondays 
 

This group meets in the Palmer Hall every Monday, between 
3.00pm and 5.00pm.  As we have only one court, we often cannot 
accommodate any new players, so if interested, please speak to 
me first. 
 
Margaret Trickett 
01285 712421 

Rummikub 

Thursday 12 February 
 

The group meets on the second Thursday of each month at our 
house in Lechlade from 2pm-4.30pm for some friendly games of 
Rummikub. 
 
For further information or explanation, please refer to the Fairford 
U3A website or telephone me. 
 
Mary Bennett:   01367 253287 

 
 
 
 

Thursday  5 February 
 

We meet in The Heritage Room at Fairford Community Centre at 
2.30pm and play for about two hours. Do come along for a friendly 
game, the more the merrier!  Regular players, please let me know 
if you are not able to come.  Players of all ability are most 
welcome. 

 
Kathleen Price 

01285 712417 



 

 

Table Tennis 

The group meets every Wednesday afternoon at 2.30pm in the 
Keble Room, first floor of Fairford Community Centre.   
 
New members of any ability always welcome—just come along. 
 
Nick Stroude 
01608 238715 

Spanish 

 

Tuesdays, 3 and 17 February 
 

We are a continuation group now, reading selected articles and 
commenting on what we have read.  Meetings are at my home 
from 11.00am to 12 noon. 
 
Frank Hall 
01285 712583 
fkhall@talktalk.net 

Solos 

Monday 2 February 
 

We wll meet at 12 noon for 
12.30pm at my house for a 
lunch to celebrate the group’s 
3rd anniversary.  The cost will 
be £1.00. 

 
Valerie Bevington-Wood 
01285 711888 

Scottish Reels   

Wednesdays 
 
We meet at Poulton Village Hall 
from 8.00pm to 10pm as usual. 
Cost £3 per person per evening. 
Please contact us for 2015 
dates.   
 
Richard and Carol Thompson  
01285 712123 
Richard@RichardAndCarol.net  
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Traditional Jazz 

 
Thursdays  5 February, 5 March 
 

This month we will choose from past favourites.  All U3A members 
are welcome. 
 
Ian Bennett 
01367 253287 
ianbbennett51@gmail.com  

Yoga 

  

Mondays 
 

The Yoga group meets weekly on Mondays at the Community 
Centre at 10.00am.    
 
There is a waiting list.  
  

Sylvia Jones 
01285 712657 
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Walking with a Pub Lunch 
 
Wednesday 11 February 
 
This month’s walk is a gentle one around Sherborne Park where 
hopefully there will be a good display of snowdrops and other 
spring flowers.  It will be muddy in places so boots/wellies are 
advisable.  We will lunch at the Sherborne Arms at 
Aldsworth.  Meet in Fairford Car Park at 9.45am. 
 
Ivor Price 
01285 712417 



 

 

  Straddlers 
 
 
 
 

Thursday 19 February  

 
A circular walk of about 8 miles in typical rolling Cotswold 
countryside, starting at Cold Aston (left off the Fosse Way beyond 
Northleach), following the Macmillan Way on  a track  to Turkdean  
and then along a valley to Hazleton. From here we head north 
towards Salperton park and then turn right on a metalled road 
which is the Gloucestershire Way. It becomes a path to the 
beautiful village of Notgrove. Then back to Cold Aston through a 
grove of beeches onto the road.  Mainly on tracks, grassy fields 
and metalled roads. Gentle hills. Very few stiles and only one or 
two potentially muddy paths - depending on the weather! 
 
Meet in Fairford car park at 9.14am or at the start at 10.00am, at 
the first road junction going out of Cold Aston towards Notgrove 
where the road off to the left is a convenient parking spot (MR 
126198). Bring a packed lunch and drinks. Suggested passenger 
contribution is £1.50p. Please phone if you are coming. 
 
Clive Watson 
01285 713003 

Striders 
 

Tuesday 24 February  
 
A relatively short walk of just under five miles starting at the 
Victoria Inn at Eastleach. Heading north along the west side of the 
River Leach to Sheep Bridge and then up the hill, we turn north-
east along a field edge before following the return path down the 
Leach valley to Eastleach Martin and back to the pub. Only two or 
three stiles, and the amount of mud depends entirely on the 
weather. Minimal hill climbing.    (contined on next page) 
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Striders (continued from previous page) 
 
There is a good chance of seeing buzzards and red kites along the 
way – a lovely walk on a beautiful day. 
 
Meet at Fairford car park at 9.30am or at the pub car park at 
10.00am to order our meals for lunch. Suggested passenger 
donation is £1. Please let me know if you are coming by 9.30am on 
Monday 23 February. 
 
Michael Bottomley 
01285712074 
michaelbottomley@hotmail.com 

Strollers 
 
Friday 27 February  
 
Our walk this month will be the easy-going 4 mile circular ‘Shelley’s 
Walk’ from the Riverside in Lechlade to St. John’s Lock. If you have 
the booklet ‘Fairford and Lechlade Walks’ this walk is described on 
page 24. We will meet at Fairford car park at 09.45am or at the 
Riverside pub at 10am where we will order our lunch before we set 
off. Suggested passenger fee is 50 pence.  
 
If you intend walking please can you contact me beforehand so 
that firstly I can inform the pub of likely numbers for lunch and 
secondly if we do have inclement weather or an emergency I know 
who to contact if we have to cancel. Looking forward to seeing as 
many of you as possible on the day. 
 
Jen & Reg Thoburn  
01285 712397 
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Ballroom Dancing 

 
The group met on 9 January and 11 members attended.  

Joanne and Mark played some lively music and instructed 
the class in rumba, waltz and cha-cha-cha.  Everyone 

enjoyed the evening.  Any other U3A members interested in 

joining the group are very welcome to come along. 
 

Lilian Pooley 

GROUP REVIEWS 

Book Circle 1 
 

This Boy – A Memoir of a Childhood  by Alan Johnson 

  
Alan and Linda Johnson were born to Lily and Steve in what was then a 

slum area of North Kensington in a house which had already been 

condemned in the nineteen thirties.    They grew up in extreme poverty.    
His mother was a very hard worker, and his father is described as being 

feckless.    He was a painter and decorator by trade, but preferred to 
spend his alternative life as a musician in pubs and clubs.    In 1958 when 

Alan was eight he disappeared from the family to live with a barmaid.    

Alan said it was the best day of his life.   
 

His mother works hard supporting the family, but suffers ill health 
accentuated by overwork and damp and bitterly cold housing.   She died 

when Alan was 13 and Linda 16.  Contrary to the efforts of the Authorities 
to separate them and put them into care Linda successfully determined 

that they could support themselves, and eventually they were provided 

with a council house, which, for the first time in their lives, incorporated 
an indoor toilet.  The two stayed together until Linda married and Alan 

was old enough to fend for himself. 
 

Clearly Alan Johnson’s childhood had a marked effect on his life and his 

future role as a Labour politician. 
 

The members of the Book Circle decided that this was a book that 
everyone should read because this extreme poverty took place in our life 

time when we had imagined that society was much more affluent.   
 
Sheila Morgan   
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Book Circle 2 
 

The Goldfinch by Donna Tartt 
 

We discussed 'The Goldfinch,' which Donna Tartt took many years 
to write.  The story was compelling. A young boy gets blown up by 
a terrorist bomb while visiting a museum with his mother. His 
mother is killed. He just about survives the blast and stays with a 
dying man who gives him a ring and persuades him to steal a small 
painting lying in the wreckage - called ‘The Goldfinch’. In the 
confusion he blunders his way out of the devastated building with 
these two items. He is now alone in the world with a precious 
painting and has to survive as best he can. The ring and the 
painting have a huge influence on his life, even to the point where 
he has to shoot someone.  
 
We all enjoyed and praised this book but mostly agreed that the 
'drug session' descriptions were over-long and the book would have 
benefitted by being a hundred pages shorter.  
 
Ian Westlake  

Poetry Group 1 
 

Our theme for January was ‘A Meeting or Encounter’ and most of 
the poems selected centred on male/female relationships, although 
the range of poets was wide. We enjoyed works by Maura Dooley, 
Bernard O'Donoghue, Moira Stuart, Wisclawa Szymborska, David 
Hay and John Betjeman.  Thomas Hardy made two appearances 
with widely differing works, one of which brought pathos to the 
meeting, while Ogden Nash introduced his own special brand of 
humour. 
 
It was Rosemary who read a short anonymous poem which 
brought a vivid  feeling of poignancy;  a little blind boy describes 
how he "feels" colours in the wind, flowing water and the heat of 
the sun. 
 
Ken Miles  
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  Philosophy 
 

 
 
 
 
 

In January our topic was “To Rule is Easy;  to Govern is Difficult” 
 
This is a quotation from Goethe, who, as well as being a poet and 
a playwright, held an important position in the administration of 
the state of Weimar. 
 
We discussed the meanings and derivations of the two words and 
considered in what ways they differed from one another.   We 
thought they did differ, but with quite a lot of overlap between 
them.   This led to a discussion of democracy, both the ancient 
model and those of the present day.   We wondered why 
communism, which had seemed so promising to many, had turned 
out to be so cruel and catastrophic for Russia and left her with 
what looked like more Tsars -  in all but name. 
 
The discussion ranged from Ancient Greece and Rome through 
Henry VIII, Cromwell, the Hanoverians, Mussolini and Colonel 
Gadaffi, among others, to contemporary problems.  We wondered 
whether there had ever been a truly benevolent dictator. We 
agreed with Churchill that democracy was the worst form of 
government except for all the others that had been tried. 
 
General de Gaulle was quoted:  "How can you govern a country 
which has 246 different kinds of cheese?"   We thought he might 
have had a point. 

 
Susan Greig    
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It was the week before Christmas and Ann had invited us all to 
her house to partake of mulled wine and mince pies.  That would 
be a change from postcard anagrams, we thought.  Maybe it was, 
but John had no intention of letting us just laze around eating and 
drinking.  He had cut up a number of postcards into jigsaw puzzle 
shapes.   
 
Each person was presented with a single piece and asked to fit it 
in with the remaining pieces which were found all together in a 
jumble on Ann’s dining room table.   
 
In due course, eleven tiny jigsaws were completed and we 
enjoyed the mince pies and mulled wine.   
 
Thank you, Ann! 
 

Barbara Cobbett 
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Solos - December  Meeting 
 

The December meeting was a combined Christmas party and also 
Val’s 21st birthday and she cooked all the food which was delicious.  
We had all the usual Christmassy things and also welcomed some 
new members as well as welcoming back Mike after his treatment 
 

Afterwards we were entertained by our very own musician, Annie, 
who sang and played the guitar for us beautifully.  She then 
encouraged us to join in with a sing-song.  After a lot of chat we 
departed for home happy and replete and ready for the Christmas 
festivities.  
 

Pat Eales 

Solos – January Meeting 
 

Our first meeting of the year was held on the first Monday of the 
month; again we welcomed a new member. We talked extensively 
about what we would like to do during 2015.  We have decided to 
try a DVD/Video Afternoon showing old movies musicals etc; this 
will be held on the 3rd Monday of the month at Val’s house at 
2.30pm. There will be a small cost to cover tea and biscuits.  The 
first showing will be on the 19 January.  On 21 January we meet 
for lunch at the Colosseo. 
 

On 2 February, our monthly meeting, we celebrate our 3rd 
Birthday—guess what—with a meal!  We will meet at Val’s 12.30 
for 1pm.  We plan to go to the Millstone Museum on Wednesday 
11 February by popular request (we visited it February last year).  
16 February will be our second film afternoon at Val’s. 
 
I am pleased to say we now have 20 members so unless someone 
else would like to take on a second group I am afraid I cannot take 
any more members. 
 
Michael Johnson 
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… And as a reminder of the poignancy of the First World War and 

all who fought in it—as detailed so vividly in our January meeting—
a tribute to a young Irishman. 

 
Jones, EC 

RC 

465918 
 

 The racket from the guns no more 
 The boots that made my ankles sore 
 The lice that crawled upon my skin 
 The pangs for home I kept within 
 The smile upon my sweetheartôs face 
 A thousand times my mindôs eyeôs traced é 
 Oh no.  It does no good to dwell 
 On things before this present hell 
 Of gifts that might have been in store 
 Had life continued as before. 
 
 Just seventeen; from fair Tralee; 
 No happy wife, no family. 
 A home, a life for me is lost 
 What might have been all now is dust. 
 Thus I lie; full face in mud 
 My winding sheet French soil and blood. 
 And me?  In church Iôll have my day 
 A mention in a sermon and theyôll say 
  ñHe did his bit.ò 
 
 Now deeply buried is my name; 
 No chance of any future fame. 
 The mantelpiece my resting place 
 Reliquaries within a box 
 Amongst the trinkets, curly locks; 
 A yellowed photo, medals, tags, 
 A photo of a group of lads. 
 A baccy tin, a spoon, a shell 
 A plain brown penny there as well; 
 My wages for the bloody war 
 A fine investment to be sure! 
 A fine return upon a shilling 
 When I was foolish, young and willing.   
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